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MOUNDS VIEW SOFTBALL ASSOCIATION
November 2007 Board Meeting 

Curt Kruse called to order the November 1 board meeting of the Mounds View Softball Association (MVSA) at 7:00 p.m.  The meeting was held at the Shoreview Community Center.

Board members in attendance:  Liz Anderson, Barbara Birkholz, Wayne Brunn, Tom Bye, Dan Honoroff, Betty Hurley, Curt Kruse, Doug Schley, and Steve Tusa.

Absent:  Patti Jo Fitzpatrick, Tom Healy, and Jim Meyer. 

Guests:  Al Bates, Ben Pomeroy

President’s Report (Curt Kruse for Patti Jo Fitzpatrick)

The At-Large members of the board have been assigned to the following:

Betty Hurley

Concessions

Jim Meyers

Concessions

Osten Smith

Equipment

Doug Schley

Fields and Umpires

Ben Pomeroy

Tournaments and Clinics

Kim Auth

Uniforms

Secretary’s Report (Barbara Birkholz)

A draft of the September 2007 minutes was sent to members by e-mail.  Wayne Brunn made a motion to accept the minutes.  Steve Tusa seconded the motion.










MOTION PASSED

Barb noted that the video played at the annual meeting is too long to post on the website – it is 11½ minutes and the cutoff time is 10 minutes.  She will edit it to fit at some point, but in the meantime, will send a copy of the video to anyone who requests it.

There will be two ways to register for the 2008 season:  on-line registration and one day of in-person registration.  Barb will reserve the Fireside Room at the Shoreview Community Center from 9 a.m. until 12 noon on Saturday, January 26.  The board discussed raising the registration fee for 2008.  Our current fee does not cover the cost per player to field a team, and is lower than the fees charged by many other community associations that offer fewer services.  There was a great deal of discussion about new and increased costs for MVSA, the financial impact of introducing new uniforms, and the importance of making player families aware of all the expenses involved in fielding teams.

Tom Bye made a motion to raise 2008 registration fees for traveling players to $160 and for in-house players to $60.  Doug Schley seconded the motion.










MOTION PASSED

Ways of publicizing the MVSA registration will include notices in local newspapers, distribution of our newsletter, and announcements via the website and e-mail.  Dan Honoroff will prepare a mailing for the In-House program, to be distributed through district elementary schools.  It was mentioned that MVSA could possibly also use yard signs at certain locations; Tom Bye will look into this.

For the first time, birth certificates will be required at the time of registration.  If a player is registered and we do not have a birth certificate on file, one will have to be provided to MVSA before that player attends tryouts.  A driver’s license would be an acceptable ID for older players.  

Treasurer’s Report (Curt Kruse)

Curt reviewed MVSA’s recent financial statements.  Wayne Brunn made a motion to accept the treasurer’s report.  Doug Schley seconded the motion.










MOTION PASSED

VP – Traveling’s Report (Tom Bye) 

Tom will e-mail all coaches encouraging them to attend a softball clinic for coaches in Minneapolis on January 18 and 19, which is being offered by National Sports Clinics.  Any MVSA coach who attends will be reimbursed by the association.

The following dates have been selected for 2008 tryouts:

Friday, March 7
Pitcher and Catcher Tryouts (Edgewood Elementary)

Saturday, March 8
Warm ups for Tryouts (Mounds View High School)

Sunday, March 9
Tryouts (Mounds View High School)

Doug Schley will schedule these dates with the school district.

VP – In-House (Dan Honoroff)

Dan had nothing to report.  He did suggest that more information be added to the MVSA website.

Concessions (Betty Hurley)

Betty had nothing to report.

Equipment (Wayne Brunn)

Wayne met with Gary Chapman (city of Shoreview).  The locks at Rice Creek Fields have recently been changed; Wayne will give the MVSA copies of the new keys to Patti Jo Fitzpatrick for distribution.  Wayne provided a drawing of dugout covers for Gary’s review.  Architectural Sheet Metals will come up with some designs, and Wayne will get cost estimates from several sources.  The dugout roofs will match the roofs on the building at Rice Creek Fields and have a 6” overhang.  It was suggested that we look into having a larger overhang, if that doesn’t become a safety hazard by being at a level where people could hit their heads.  The goal is to have the dugout covers completed by April 1, 2008.  Wayne will have a price by the December board meeting, when it can be decided how many will be done this year.  He plans to ask Scherer Brothers to donate lumber.

Shoreview’s Park and Rec department has scheduled a number of improvements to city parks, with nothing major at Rice Creek.  The big project in 2009 will be to re-do the baseball fields at Sitzer Park and build a new concession stand.  Doug suggested that the city be encouraged to work on the grass in the outfields at Rice Creek, before they get overrun with weeds.

Wayne had looked at permanent mats for batters boxes, which keep the players from digging out the area.  The city tried them on one field, and a baseball player was injured while sliding into home, so they won’t be used.

Portable pitching rubbers have been put on Field #4 as a test.  It allows the pitching mound to be changed from 35’ to 40’ to 43’.

Doug suggested that longer plugs be put on the bottoms of bases, as he was told that the ones at Rice Creek are much shorter than those used at other softball fields.

Fields and Umpires (Doug Schley)

Doug distributed copies of the new fee structure that the school district will use for providing space.  The prices have come down dramatically from the district’s first recommendations.  The district decided to start introducing fees slowly so that they would not be such a financial burden for community organizations.

Doug has reserved the cafeteria at Pinewood Elementary every Tuesday evening from mid-November through mid-March, from 6:00 to 7:30 p.m.  This will be Open Gym space, without any scheduled activities.  It was noted that an adult supervisor must be present; players cannot just be left on their own.

The two fields at Turtle Lake Elementary will be reserved for two nights per week during the 2008 season.  Doug estimates that it will cost MVSA $1,100 to $1,200 to use these fields for the In-House program.

Tournaments and Clinics (Steve Tusa)

Steve will look for additional gym time as the basketball association turns some of its reserved time back to the school district.

All the slots available for the first six sessions at Acceleration were filled.  Steve is talking with the instructors about offering additional sessions from mid-January through the beginning of March.  There was some discussion about whether MVSA would again subsidize the cost to players who sign up.  It was decided that any of our players would be able to sign up for the next series; those who were taking a clinic for the first time would pay the subsidized price, and those who were signed up for a second time would pay the full price.

Steve has reserved Line Drive for two school holidays this coming winter:  Martin Luther King, Jr. Day and Presidents’ Day.  On both days, Line Drive is reserved from 9:00 a.m. until 12 noon for the exclusive use of MVSA players.  These dates have already been posted on the website.

Uniforms (Liz Anderson)

Liz reported on the progress of the Uniform Committee.  They had been asked to look at what type of uniform to recommend and what should appear on the front.  Representatives from all age levels were invited to join the committee.  Three meetings were held.  There were several requirements for the uniforms:  that they come in both youth and adult sizes; that they would be guaranteed to be available for a reasonable length of time; that the fabric be breathable and trendy; and that the cost be reasonable.

Three possible uniforms were identified.  Committee members had suggested that more than “Mounds View” should appear on the front of the uniforms, so Team Identity was asked to provide some alternatives for a logo.  Reaction from the committee and board members was to not have anything that could be perceived as a mascot, but instead to stick with Mounds View and MVSA as identifiers.

Liz showed the board three different uniforms, all with “racer backs,” which is the design strongly preferred by our players.  The current forest green color of MVSA uniforms is not available in any of the designs.  Player names would not fit on the racer back uniforms, so just numbers would be on the backs.  One design was strongly preferred by the board because it was felt that the material looked the best and would hold up the best to wear and tear.  It was the more expensive of the three options, but offered the best quality.  The uniform would be black, with white wording.

Curt asked that between now and the next board meeting, Liz provide board members with a final cost per uniform (jersey and shorts, and printing) as well as a suggested identifier for the front of the jerseys.  The goal is to introduce the new uniform for the 2008 season, if possible.  There was a long discussion about families having to buy new uniforms, and what the best timing would be.  There were suggestions of phasing in the new uniform, which was determined to be more difficult to administer.  Because there would always be players who had just bought a uniform, or needed their uniform for just one more season, or had a worn out uniform, there is no “ideal” time to make the change.

The board discussed offering a one-time special price on the uniform for this first season.  After that, the cost would better reflect our costs.  Also, each player would be able to buy only one uniform at this cost; additional uniforms would be more.

----------

Liz Anderson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Betty Hurley seconded the motion.  The motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 9:50 p.m.
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